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June 14, 2022 


The Louisa County Board of Supervisors met in regular session at the Supervisors office. The meeting was called to order at 8:30 a.m. by Brad Quigley, Chairman. The following Board members were present: Chris Ball, Randy Griffin. Board members voting “AYE” unless otherwise noted. Also present for the meeting in person & via Zoom: Jim Keldgord, Randy Schlutz, Vicki Frank, Samuel Hollingsworth, Earnest Appleyard, Cathy Smith, Joellen Schantz, Katie Hammond, Brenna Lee Wonders, Paul Greufe, Mike Delzell, and Brandon Marquardt.
Pledge of Allegiance

Motion Ball, seconded by Griffin to approve the agenda for June 14, 2022

Motion Griffin, seconded by Ball to approve the minutes for June 7, 2022
The following meetings were attended. Griffin attended the SEI Link. Griffin also said that he had had discussions with Greufe. Ball attended the tour and meeting at Spencer Industries, he also attended the RUSS meeting. Ball zoomed into the Quad County Decategorization meetings. Quigley attended Early Childhood, and a Conservation special meeting to approve an equipment purchase. Quigley also attended the tour at Spencer Industries. Quigley said that he was able to obtain a 2nd bid for the a/c units for the Sheriff’s portion at the Complex.
The following payroll changes were reviewed. Olivia Brown, end of seasonal. 

Brian Hall gave a brief update on the grant he had applied for through FEMA and Covid money. Hall said that the application was denied and that the bids he had to replace the generator was between 80 to 90,000. Quigley asked that Hall look at other Grant opportunities and then report back. The board agreed the current generator needs updated but would like some funding from another source.
Paul Horack, spoke to the Board about the upcoming years property and work comp insurance. Horack stated that increases were due to several factors statewide, not necessarily locally to Louisa County. There is a $10,000 jail fee due to increase in lawsuits statewide, also across the board 8% increase in property assessments, and unfortunately the voucher did not come back this year.  Horack said that Louisa County had a very high mod rate of .70 for work comp and has earned up to a 48% discount on that side of the insurance or the numbers could have been a lot worse. Quigley asked if increasing the deductible amount for property loss would help.  Horack said it could but would have to see the final numbers of the ICAP side, and that as soon as those came, he would send them out.
Roxanne Smith, Public Health, gave her monthly update. Smith also asked the board about changing the County Handbook policy for new hires to offer some vacation. Smith has qualified applicants but have vacations already booked and doesn’t want to lose them do to having to cancel plans or take without pay. Smith stated that she had spoken to Greufe, HR. Greufe indicated that with today’s job market this was becoming more common. Was decided to have a meeting with Greufe, departments heads and a representative of Supervisors.
At 9:45 a.m. the Canvass of the Louisa County Primary Election of 2022 was held.


At 10:05 the Canvass of the Louisa County Primary Election of 2022 closed.
Mike Schill, Natel, spoke to the Board again about the Broad Band proposal that he had presented last week. Quigley said that he had done some research and that the area of Louisa County that had been proposed was pretty well covered. Quigley went on to say that there were up to 5 other internet providers in the area, but if he Schill wanted to look into other areas of the county with less service and come back with figures the Board would be happy to listen.








Adam Shutt, County Engineer, gave his weekly Secondary Roads update.
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Motion Ball, seconded by Griffin to approve Eastern Iowa Light & Power Cooperative’s Application for Approval of Construction on Louisa County Right of Way 
to replace overhead line and install underground cable along 55th Street, T73N, R4W, Section 9,

Motion Griffin, seconded by Ball to approve Eastern Iowa Light & Power Cooperative’s Application for Approval of Construction on Louisa County Right of Way to replace overhead line and install underground cable along N Ave, T73N, R3W, Section 7.
Motion Griffin, seconded by Ball to sign Letter of Understanding with Eide Bailly Accounting for the FY22 Audit. 

Motion Griffin, seconded by Ball to approve the Class C liquor License for Deese’s Thirsty Camel LLC Pending DRAM. 

Motion Griffin, seconded by Ball to approve continued membership in IDDA. 

Motion Ball, seconded by Griffin to approve the Fireworks permit for Terry Hocke.   
 Quigley brought up the discussion about fiber being placed out to Virginia Grove by Louisa Communications. Asking if the County would pay for the installation since it would provide Wi-Fi to the campground area. Quigley felt that it would be a big benefit for that location and a drawing card for campers, all that needs to be done is the electrical work.  Griffin questioned the line was going to others in the area also and would profit Louisa Communications. Quigley said yes, but it would also benefit the County Campground. Griffin said he could agree with paying part of it, but not the total bill since the company would also be making money from the line.
Motion Griffin, failed to get a second to pay entire amount of $8,400 

Motion Griffin, failed to get a second to pay only $4,000 of the bill. 

Item was dropped from further discussions. 

Quigley then presented the two bids he had for the A/C mini split units for the Sheriff side at the Complex. One bid was from Frank Millard and Co in the amount of $69,350.00 and the other was from Minnis Heating & Cooling in the amount of $53,850.00.  

Motion Griffin, seconded by Ball to accept the bid from Minnis Heating & Cooling in the amount of $53,850.00

Griffin then handed out copies of an article from Facebook that was originally posted by the news organization WQAD about Baird Timber.  Griffin pointed out that Sam Willson the chair of the Conservation Board had made a comment “the board is corrupted” among other publics comments. Griffin stated that he had contacted the County Attorney and was advised there was not a legal path to take against Willson, however, when Greufe, HR was contacted he stated that there would be grounds to remove Willson from the Conservation Board.
Motion Ball, seconded by Griffin to remove Willson, however, before the vote there was further discussion.  Parsons reminded the Board of the last time members of an appointed board were removed (Board of Health) and that the Supervisors may want to discuss legal actions if they do choose to follow this path. Parsons stated that the 1st Amendment protects a person’s freedom of Speech, and even more so against a Government entity. 

Motion Ball, seconded by Griffin to table the item of Removal of Sam Willson from the Conservation Board until the Supervisors could be further advised by Legal Counsel.
There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting on motion adjourned at 11:05 a.m.
_______________________________   
   _____________________________​​__
Sandi Sturgell, Louisa County Auditor
   Brad Quigley, Chairman of the Board
